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Shops outside of centres
9.25	 Camden has many individual shops, cafés and small shopping and service 

parades, complementing the role of larger town and neighbourhood centres. 
These provide for the day to day needs of the local population, workers and 
visitors and help provide locally accessible facilities for people with mobility 
difficulties. They also play an important social role in the surrounding community, 
as well as contributing to the character and identity of the local area.

Policy TC3 Shops outside of centres
The Council will seek to protect shops outside centres.

The Council will only grant planning permission for loss of a shop outside 
designated centres provided:

a.	 alternative provision is available within 5-10 minutes’ walking distance;
b.	 there is clear evidence that the current use is not viable; and
c.	 within the Central London Area, the development positively contributes 

to local character, function, viability and amenity.

9.26	 The Council seeks to retain local shops outside centres where possible, 
including those on small shopping parades. Therefore, we will resist the loss of 
shops (Use Class A1) unless there is alternative provision within 5-10 minutes 
walk (approximately 400-800 metres), depending on the scale of provision. We 
will also take into account the viability of the premises for the existing use, in 
particular any history of vacancy in a shop unit and the prospect of achieving 
an alternative occupier. However, we recognise that, as the number of people 
shopping locally has declined, it is unlikely that all shops outside centres will 
continue to find an occupier.

9.27	 Within Camden’s Central London area, there is significant competition between 
competing land uses. This means that additional protection is needed to prevent 
the widespread loss of A1 retail uses outside centres, in order to ensure that 
local shops are available for local residents, workers and visitors. Therefore, 
the Council will only grant permission for the loss of shops outside centres in 
Central London where it considers that the replacement use will also contribute 
positively to the local area. Appropriate alternative uses are considered to 
be housing and uses providing essential services for residents, businesses, 
workers and visitors such as professional and financial services, community 
facilities and launderettes.


